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St. Mark’s Church – St. John’s, Newfoundland 
June 19, 2016 

 
Today’s bulletin is given 

to the glory of God 
in loving memory of Ralph Tucker 

on the eighth anniversary of his death 
from wife, Donna; children, Chanelle, Steven and Michael; 

and grandchildren Damien, Leiland and Jaelynn 
 

SERVICES FOR THIS WEEKEND:               June 19 
Sunday – 8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist  
Sunday – 10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist  
 
EUCHARISTIC ASSISTANTS FOR THIS WEEKEND:  June 19 
Sunday – 8:30 a.m.  George Durnford 
Sunday – 10:30 a.m.  Clarence Randell, Marilyn Beaton 
 
GIFT BEARERS FOR THIS SUNDAY:   June 19 
To Be Announced 
 
AUDIO TECHNICIAN FOR THIS SUNDAY:  June 19 
William Leake 
 
USHERS FOR THIS SUNDAY:    June 19 
Team 2 – Captain: Harvey Young 
 
SERVICES FOR NEXT WEEKEND:              June 26 
Sunday – 8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist  
Sunday – 10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist  
 
EUCHARISTIC ASSISTANTS FOR NEXT WEEKEND:  June 26 
Sunday – 8:30 a.m.  Howard Hodder 
Sunday – 10:30 a.m.  Janice Dawe, Vi Drover 
 
AUDIO TECHNICIAN FOR NEXT SUNDAY:  June 26 
Tristan Paranavitana 
 



USHERS FOR NEXT SUNDAY:    June 26 
Team 3 – Captain: Ruby Kelly 
 
EVENTS FOR THE WEEK: 
Sunday, June 19 
 6:00 p.m. MMDT Rehearsal 
 
Monday, June 20 

6:00 p.m. MMDT Rehearsal 
7:30 p.m. Pub Theology 

 
Tuesday, June 21 

6:00 p.m. MMDT Rehearsal 
 
Wednesday, June 22 
 All Day  MMDT Setup 
 
Thursday, June 23 
 7:00 p.m. C.L.B. Murder Mystery Dinner Theatre 
 
Friday, June 24 
 Morning Jack & Jill Preschool Closing Concert 
 7:00 p.m. C.L.B. Murder Mystery Dinner Theatre 
  
 
CHURCH SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
The church office is now on its summer hours schedule.  The office 
will be open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. and 1:30 – 
3:30 p.m.  Regular hours will resume after Labour Day. 
 
PARISH CYCLE OF PRAYER 
Sharon Bursey   Carol Butler 
David & Joanne Butler  Desirée Butler 
Joan Butler    June Butler 
Debbie & Gilbert Butt  Malcolm & Shirley Butt 
Linda-Mae Byrne   Jack & Christine Caines 
 
 
 



CEMETERY MEMORIAL SERVICES 
Our Memorial Service at Kenmount Road Cemetery will be held on  
Wednesday, July 13, at 7:00 p.m. and will be conducted by the Church 
of the Ascension.  The Forest Road Service will take place on 
Wednesday, July 20, at 7:00 p.m. and will be conducted by St. Mark's. 
 
PUB THEOLOGY – MONDAY, JUNE 20 AT 7:30 P.M. 
Last call!  Yes, it’s the last Pub Theology before we take a break for 
summer, although we hope you continue your theology chats on 
decks, campsites and at cabins all summer long.  Our topic this time 
around is economics and money.  Is the love of money the root of all 
evil or does money make the world go around?  What does theology 
have to do with economics?  Join us at the Local Public House on 
Torbay Road for beer, conversation, God.  Please remember to think 
responsibly. 
 
BREAKFAST PROGRAM – THANK YOU 
On behalf of the Virginia Park Kids Eat Smart Program, we’d like to 
thank everyone who made baked goods for or helped serve breakfast 
to the students throughout the school year. 
 
E-GIVING REMINDER 
‘Tis the season of banquets, barbecues and potlucks as we head into 
the summer months.  Most of our parish events are over and groups 
are winding down after another year of ministry and fellowship.  Our 
schedule gets a little lighter and the great congregational shift starts 
as people head to cabins, campgrounds, outports and gravel pits all 
around our beautiful island.  However, the work and ministry of the 
church doesn’t stop over the summer and I always like to remind 
everyone to not forget their financial support of the church over the 
summer months.  One easy way to do this is E-giving via direct debit, 
Visa or MasterCard.  If you would like more information please contact 
the office or visit our website for a signup form.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



SUNDAY SCHOOL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Susan Gover will be stepping away from the Sunday School 
Coordination role and thanks the church community for the continued 
support of the children’s program and the teachers, and Christine 
Caines for co-chairing this position.  We are now seeking new 
volunteers for the fall of 2016 to assist in delivery of the program in 
various capacities.  You do not need to be a parent of a child to 
volunteer.  If you are interested in participating or have questions 
please let one of the clergy know.  
 
C.L.B. MURDER MYSTERY 
Friends and countrymen, you are invited to join Robin Hood and his 
merry band of men (and women) June 23 and 24 for a village feast, in 
the heart of Sherwood Forest, in the land ruled by the mighty King 
Arns of Avalon.  This past year has been one of great success for 
Robin Hood and his band of thieves as Robin continues to outsmart 
and outwit the Sherriff of Nottingham and his Chief Tax Collector, Sir 
Ralph of Mt. Pearl.  The night promises to be filled with laughter and 
intrigue.  Tickets are $30 each and can be purchased by calling 709-
697-9746 or emailing: CLBMurderMystery@gmail.com.  Proceeds 
support the C.L.B. Regimental Band and the Tour of Honour. 
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